Item No 7(c)

COUNCIL MEETING, 3rd DECEMBER 2014
LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE, 20TH October 2014
16 TESTING OF PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLES AND HACKNEY CARRIAGES – REVIEW OF POLICY 

The Head of Customer Services submitted a written report which sought consideration of a review of the policy regarding the testing and location of the test centre for the testing of private hire vehicles and hackney carriages.  Members were asked to review the existing policy and conditions regarding the frequency and location of MOT testing of private hire vehicles and hackney carriages.  

One of the prime concerns of the Council in licensing private hire vehicles and hackney carriages was the safety and comfort of the travelling public in Calderdale.  In order to monitor effectively the roadworthiness and general quality of the hackney carriage and private hire fleet, vehicles were subjected to impartial and objective testing.  Vehicles of 6 years and older were tested at intervals of four months.  Vehicles below 6 years old were tested every twelve months. 

Section 50 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 allowed for the Council to require a vehicle to be tested up to a maximum of three times per year.  Section 32 of the Department for Transport’s Taxi and Private Hire Vehicle Licensing Best Practice Guidance, issued in February 2010 stated “a greater frequency of testing may be appropriate for older vehicles”. 
*RESOLVED that: 

(a) it be recommended to the Council that the Council's current testing policy where vehicles of 6 years and older are tested at intervals of four months, be changed to require vehicles of 6 years and older being tested every 6 months if the vehicle passed the test the first time and 4 months if the vehicle failed the test the first time; and 

(b)  the Head of Customer Services be requested to submit a report to the next Licensing and Regulatory Committee meeting detailing how MOT and compliance testing of private hire and hackney carriage vehicles by any VOSA registered garages in the future could be implemented. 
          The provisions of Committee Procedure Rule 8 having been complied with a recorded 

          vote was taken.

The following 6 Members voted for the Resolution:

Councillor M Foster, Councillor Shoukat, Councillor Smith, Councillor Sutherland, 

Councillor Wardhaugh, Councillor S Young

The following 3 Members voted against the Resolution:
Councillor Holden, Councillor Pillai, Councillor Thornber 

